
CATHOLIC DAUGHTERS OF THE AMERICAS 

NATIONAL CHAPLAINôS MESSAGE 
 

June 2012 

Dear Catholic Daughters: 
 
 A young mother bought a ticket to a concert by the great Russian pianist 
Vladimir Horowitz.  She took her six year-old son with her, hoping to encourage 
him since he had just started taking piano lessons.  Their seats were close to the 
stage.  Just before the concert began, she started talking to an old friend who 
ǘƻƻƪ ǘƘŜ ǎŜŀǘ ōŜǎƛŘŜ ƘŜǊΦ  {ƘŜ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƴƻǘƛŎŜ ƘŜǊ ǎƻƴ ƘŀŘ ǎƭƛǇǇŜŘ ŀǿŀȅ ǘƻ Řƻ ǎƻƳŜ 
exploring.  A moment later when the lights dimmed and the curtain rose, there in 
the spotlight onstage was the six-year old sitting at the piano playing Twinkle, 
Twinkle Little Star.  Needless to say, his mother was in shock.  But before she 
could retrieve her son, the ƎǊŜŀǘ ƳŀŜǎǘǊƻ ǿŀƭƪŜŘ ƻƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀƎŜΦ  ά5ƻƴΩǘ ǎǘƻǇΗέ ƘŜ 
ǿƘƛǎǇŜǊŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ōƻȅΦ  άYŜŜǇ ǇƭŀȅƛƴƎΗέ  [ŜŀƴƛƴƎ ƻǾŜǊ ƘƛƳΣ IƻǊƻǿƛǘȊ ǊŜŀŎƘŜŘ ƻǳǘ 
with his left hand and began to play a bass accompaniment.  Reaching around the 
boy with his right hand, he added a cascading harmony.  The audience was 
mesmerized at the sight of the great performer and the little boy at the piano, 
applauding thunderously as they finished.  Years later, no one would remember 
the classical pieces Horowitz played that night, but no one would ever forget 
Twinkle, Twinkle Little Star. 
 
 The image of the great pianist encircling the six-year old on the bench is a 
great image of the Holy Spirit and the Church, a great image of God and us human 
beings.  This is a picture of how the Holy Spirit works with us, in us, and through 
us to make beautiful music, in spite of a few wrong notes once in the while.  
Pentecost brings the joyful season of Easter to a magnificent end.  Today we 
celebrate the presence and the power of God filling the disciples in an entirely 
new way, just as Jesus had promised.  Images of wind and fire are used to 
describe this mysterious event.  We wonder what it felt like.  The disciples 
huddled together in that upper room were a lot like that inexperienced six year-
old at the piano suddenly in the limelight onstage.   Spiritually, they were still like 
little children.  They really had no idea how they were going to spread the good 
news and advance the Kingdom of God.  Even after three years with Jesus, their 
knowledge of spiritual ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ǿŀǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀǎ ƭƛƳƛǘŜŘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ōƻȅΩǎ ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜ ƻŦ 
music.  And of course the great Russian maestro resembles the Holy Spirit, 
powerfully coming upon the apostles, not overwhelming them but gently 
ŜƴŎƛǊŎƭƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳ ǿƛǘƘ DƻŘΩǎ ƭƻǾŜΣ ǿƘƛǎǇŜǊƛƴƎ ŜƴŎƻǳǊagement to them, 
transforming their feeble efforts into something beautiful, something divinely 
inspired. 



 
 ¢ƘŜǊŜΩǎ ŀ ƭŜǎǎƻƴ ƘŜǊŜ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ 5ŀǳƎƘǘŜǊǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀǎΦ  ²Ŝ ǿŀǘŎƘ 
the news, we look at the world, and all we see are problems.  We see millions of 
ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƘǳƴƎǊȅΣ ǎƛŎƪΣ ŀƴŘ ǇƻƻǊΦ  ²Ŝ ǎŀȅΣ άIƻǿ ŎƻǳƭŘ I even put a dent in these 
ǇǊƻōƭŜƳǎΚέ  ²Ŝ ǎŜŜ ŀƴ ƻŎŜŀƴ ƻŦ ŀƴƎŜǊΣ ǾƛƻƭŜƴŎŜΣ ŀƴŘ ƘŀǘǊŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΦ  ²Ŝ 
ǎŀȅΣ άIƻǿ ŎƻǳƭŘ my ƭƻǾŜ ŜǾŜǊ ōŜƎƛƴ ǘƻ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ǘƘƛǎΚέ  ²Ŝ ǎŜŜ Ƙƻǿ ǎŜƭŦ-centered 
human beings aǊŜΣ Ƙƻǿ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ǘƘŜ ǊƛŎƘ ŀǊŜ ǿƛƭƭƛƴƎ ǘƻ Řƻ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǇƻƻǊΦ  ²Ŝ ǎŀȅΣ άIƻǿ 
could I Ǉƻǎǎƛōƭȅ ǊŜǾŜǊǎŜ ǘƘƛǎ ǎƛǘǳŀǘƛƻƴΚέ   ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ǿƘŜƴ ǿŜ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ǊŜŎŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ƛƳŀƎŜ 
of the little boy and great maestro on stage.  The skill of the six year-old at the 
piano was minimal, but Horowitz built upon it and turned it into something 
beautiful and unforgettable, even for sophisticated concertgoers.  In the same 
way, the Holy Spirit can take whatever gifts you as a Catholic Daughter have, 
ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜŘ ǿŜΩǊŜ ǿƛƭƭƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǇƭŀŎŜ ǘƘŜƳ ŀǘ ǘhe service of the community, and build 
upon them.  The Holy Spirit can transform what seems small, even insignificant to 
you, into something powerful and beautiful for God.  God knows that human 
beings are always effective when they choose to work in partnership with him, 
but never when they insist on working without him, on their own.   

 
The good news this Pentecost is that God the Father and the Son continue 

to pour forth the Spirit of their promise on the Church, on the world, on us today.  
As the Apostles themselves discovered, being a member of the Church means we 
ƴŜǾŜǊΣ ŜǾŜǊ ǿŀƭƪ ŀƭƻƴŜΦ  .ȅ ƻǳǊǎŜƭǾŜǎΣ ǿŜΩǊŜ ƻƴƭȅ ƻƴŜ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ǎǇŀǊƪΦ  .ǳǘ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΣ ŀǎ 
united Catholic Daughters, we become a fire! 

 
Sincerely, 
Father Ed Lamp 
National Chaplain 
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Dear Officers, Members and Friends, 

 

 Often when I tell someone I live in Florida, their first response is, ñDonôt you miss the four 

seasons?ò  Well, from what I hear from our Northern members, Florida wasnôt the only place without 

much change of season this year.  In 2011-2012, we saw record-breaking highs in the winter and 

minimal snowfall.  In many areas, there wasnôt much to distinguish Spring from Winter, or even from 

Summer.  While this might be normal for Florida, many of you were undoubtedly surprised by the 

unique weather conditions in your part of the country, and had to adapt to these changes in 

climateédespite the fact that the difference was really a lack of change. 

 

 In the world of Catholic Daughters, this is also a time for change.  All local courts recently 

elected officers: some new to the job, others, like the seasons, smoothly transitioning from one year to 

the next as some officers began a second term.  Congratulations to you all! The National Board is 

grateful to you for answering the call to accept this leadership role, and we wish you the very best as you 

embark on new ideas and projects that will enliven our organization.  We also wish to extend our 

deepest appreciation to the retiring officers and urge you to continue to be actively involved in your 

court, for your knowledge and experience are invaluable.  

 

 This is also a season of change at the National level, as we prepare for a leadership transition as 

well.  This will take place at the 54
th
 Biennial National Convention in Omaha, Nebraska, July 15-22, 

2012.  Judging from the hotel reservation lists, many of you are excitedly preparing to attend.  Everyone 

is working very hard to make your experience educational and enjoyable.  Enclosed in this mailing is a 

flyer describing this yearôs workshops, which will be held late Tuesday afternoon and early Wednesday 

morning.  You will have the opportunity to attend three of the six workshops, and we hope you have 

made plans to arrive in time to participate in this training as well as take advantage of the many tours 

being offered Sunday, Monday and Tuesday. 

 

 We have received several inquiries about a more detailed agenda.  In that regard, here are a few 

notes.  Keynote speaker Fr. Jim Sichko will present at the first business session on Wednesday 

afternoon.  The Catholic Woman of the Year will be presented at the Thursday morning session.  We 

have scheduled a second speaker, Patrick F. Fagan, Director of the Marriage and Religion Research 

Institute (MARRI), who will present in the afternoon session on Friday. Emily Guilherme, Maryann 

Grabasky and Anne Nelson have worked very hard to prepare the proposed bylaws.  Please study these 

carefully:  this section of the agenda will go very smoothly if everyone is prepared ahead of time. 

As in previous conventions, we ask that you wear something red on Friday to show your support of our 

troops. It is not mandatory, but we hope many of you will participate in this patriotic gesture. There will 

be many other presentations throughout the sessions as well as social opportunities, but these are a few 

of the highlights.  We hope you are as excited as we are. 

 

 

 

 



IRS FORM 990 AND NON-PROFIT STATUS 

Attention ï Every Court must read the enclosed letter from your National Regent and complete the 

enclosed Form 2848 for our attorneys to have POWER OF ATTORNEY with the IRS for every State 

and Local Court. Our attorneys cannot ask the IRS any questions about your Court without this 

permission. Many Courts have received letters from the IRS stating that their Tax-Exempt status has 

been REVOKED. The IRS will reverse the decision when they receive these documents from us. Thank 

you. 

 

NATIONAL DUES AND LIABILITY INVOICES  

All National dues (Oct. 1, 2011 ï March 31, 2012) and Liability Coverage (April 2011-April 2012) 

invoices have been mailed to every Court Regent. Please be sure to have your Treasurer send the 

National Dues payment to the National Office. There is no vote taken by the Court to pay this invoice. 

The Financial Secretary should be keeping the detail list showing how many members were added or 

deleted from your Court in the past 6 months. 
 

Likewise, the Liability Coverage invoice has been sent to all Courts. If you need to have your parish or 

diocese listed as an additional insured, please refer to the directions that were sent. Do not return the 

insurance certificate. This should remain with the Court documents. 

 

STATE AND LOCAL COURT FINANCIAL REVIEWS  
According to the Bylaws, State and Local Courts need to complete a Financial Review and send one 

copy to the National Office for filing. These forms must be completed and signed by three (3) members 

of the Review Committee. 

 

2012-2014 LOCAL COURT OFFICER LIST  

Please be sure to complete fully the new officer list sent in the March mailing. This list is filed 

IMMEDIATELY following your court elections. You should not wait until the Installation is held. If 

your court is not changing officers, or you are a recently new court, you must still complete the form and 

send it in. We make sure all information is current in our files.  

 

RESOLUTION ABOUT HHS MANDATE  
At the March 2012 National Board Meeting a Resolution was passed by the Board that we pray one 

minute each evening for the safety of our troops, our citizens, peace in the world, and the Bible to 

remain the basis for laws governing our land. Please make copies of the enclosed resolution and send it 

to all your members. 

 

A FORTNIGHT FOR FREEDOM  

Please refer to the enclosed flier from our National Chaplain, Rev. Ed Lamp, concerning our first and 

most cherished liberty ï Freedom of Religion. From June 21 ï July 4, 2012, the US bishops are asking 

that we join other Christians, Jews, peoples of other faiths, and indeed all who wish to defend our most 

cherished freedom.  

 

NATIONAL CONVENTION  
Are you ready? Making your list of what to pack? Omaha here we come. The National Board and 

Nebraska Committees are in the final stages of planning an exciting and memorable 2012 National 

Convention. Enclosed is information from National Convention Chairman Shirley Seyfried, Workshop 

Descriptions, Raffle Baskets and Membership Contest Wrap Up.  
 



Come join us for fun and fellowship at the Walk/Run for Love Thursday July 19
th
 at 6:00am. This 

Walk/Run is held to help raise money for our National Charities and National Projects. The route will be 

about a half mile long starting at the Hilton Hotel. Itôs not too late to send us your registration and get 

your Walk/Run for Love T-shirt. Bring your sponsor sheet and donations with you when you register in 

Omaha. This is a great way to start off your day. If you are not attending the convention, you can still 

submit the enclosed sponsor sheet to help our National Projects and Charities. 

 

NATIONAL NOMINATING COMMITTEE REPORT  

Enclosed is the National Nominating Committee report, submitted by chairman, Penny Martin.  Penny 

will present this report on Wednesday, July 18
th
, at the first business session.  At that time, additional 

nominations may be made from the floor as well as nominations for our 2014 National Nominating 

Committee. We need to try to fill all positions at this convention. *Please Note* you must be registered 

as a delegate by 11:00 am. on Thursday, July 19
th
 , 2012 in order to vote on Thursday morning. 

 

NATIONAL CDA SUNDAY TO BE OBSERVED  

Catholic Daughters of the Americas National CDA Day will be observed on Sunday, October 21, 2012.  

The theme for this year is ñWith God All Things Are Possible,ò as we work to obtain justice and 

compassion for the poor, the homeless, the marginalized and the disenfranchised in the world.  A 

Sample Proclamation, written by Olga Samaniego, National Spiritual Enhancement Chairman, is 

enclosed. 

 

NEW COURTS 
Congratulations may be sent to the following Regents on the Institution of their new Court: 
 

Margaret Hennessey, Regent 

Daughters of St. Anthony #2651 

6898 W Appaloosa Trail 

Coolidge, AZ 85128 

Connie Bootz, Regent 

Court Immaculate Heart of Mary #2654 

501 3
rd

 Street East 

Lemmon, SD 57638 
 

Maria Guzman, Regent 

Court Santa Barbara #2655 

124 East Papaya Court 

Dedado, Guam 96929 

Linda White, Regent 

Court Mother of Divine Mercy #2656 

460 Bayshore Drive 

Hot Springs, AR 71901 
 

PRAYERS NEEDED 
 We are saddened to report the death of the  15

th
 National Regent for the Catholic Daughters, 

Grace Rinaldi from California. Cards may be sent to her son, Fred Rinaldi, 1772 Voorhees Ave., 

Manhattan Beach, CA 90266. 

 The State Spiritual Advisor for Massachusetts, Sr. Ann Moynihan, CSJ died quietly in her sleep 

according to the Sisters of St. Joseph Community. 

 For the family of Thomas Grogan, husband of Past National Director Betty Grogan. Tom died 

May 4
th
.  Bettyôs address is 1598 Country Walk Drive, Fleming Island, FL 32003. 

 

2014 NATIONAL CONVENTION  
The time has come to share with you the location of the 2014 National Convention.  We are pleased to 

announce our acceptance of the invitation from the State Court of Montana.  Thank you for the 

invitation and we look forward to holding our 2014 convention in beautiful Billings Montana.  A 

representative of the Billings Montana Convention and Visitors Bureau will attend our 2012 National 

Convention in Omaha Nebraska to greet you and provide you with lots of information about the 

surrounding area.  



As we move into the long, hot days of summer, anticipating the first cool breezes of autumn, letôs 

remember how wonderful change can be.  At both a local and national level, letôs look for the good that 

comes with change and enjoy the sense of potential, of possibilities, that it brings.  As your court goes 

through a change of leadership I pray you embrace the changes and fully support the new officers in all 

that they do.   

ñWith God All Things Are Possibleò~Matthew 19:26  

In Unity and Charity, 

 

Joanne Tomassi  

National Regent 

Enclosures: 
 Resolution 
 CDA Sunday Proclamation  
 2010-2012 Membership Contest 
 Fortnight for Freedom 
 Power of Attorney Forms 
 National Slate of Officers and Directors 
 Convention Packet 
 Operation Morning Star newsletter 
 Morality in Media Newsletter 
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DATE:  June 2012 

TO:   State and Local Court Regents 

FROM: National Regent Joanne Tomassi 

RE:   IRS Form 2848 and Form 990 
 

Enclosed is IRS Form 2848, Power of Attorney and Declaration of Representative.  It is imperative that 

every court regent (State and Local) complete this form as soon as possible and mail it to our 

Executive Director, Peggy OôBrien.  Please address the envelope as follows: 
 

Catholic Daughters of the Americas (Form 2848) 

10 West 71
st
 Street 

New York, NY  10023  
 

Over the course of the last several years the IRS regulations have continually changed.  Currently we 

have had multiple issues regarding IRS Form 990 and the requirements to file.  We are NOT required to 

file a form 990 for any of our courts.  However many of our local courts have received letters from the 

IRS in this regard.  Our attorney in New York has been working on this issue and has now been told that 

she must have an individual power of attorney from every individual local court.  
 

Instructions for completing form 2848: 

There are only TWO sections of this form that you will need to complete. 
 

Page 1, Line 1: In the left hand section, following the name Catholic Daughters of the Americas, 

insert the name and address of your local or state court.  In the right hand sections insert the courtôs tax 

ID number and your telephone number.  You do not have a Plan number so leave that space blank.  If 

you do not know your courtôs tax ID number (also called your EIN), contact Peggy or Mary in the New 

York office (212) 877-3041. 
 

Page 2, Line 7: Sign and date, print your title (Court Regent or State Regent), and print your 

name.  You will not use a PIN number.  On the last line of this section, print the name of your court after 

the words ñCatholic Daughters of the Americas Courtò. 
 

Make a copy for your files and mail the original to the New York office.  Thank you for your help in this 

regard.  If you have further questions as you fill out the form. Please contact Peggy or Mary in the New 

York office (212) 877-3041.  If you should receive any mail from the IRS please forward it immediately 

to the New York Office.  It is best if the attorney handles all correspondence in this regard. 
 

May God bless you for all that your do for CDA. 

 

ñWith God All Things Are Possibleò ~~ Matthew 19:26
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